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‘We have a strong Society’

C.E.R.T. REPORTS ON
OUR ORGANISATION

A Very
Special Offer
Following the sad death of
her husbandiGRo-A’i (joRO^j

has forwarded to
head office a valuable
clarinet (in a case), and a
Commodore Plus 4 compu¬
ter which she has asked
should be given to a child
with haemophilia who can
make good use of either
item.

Please get in touch
with David Watters at head
office.

The Frans Hals
Exhibition

AsannouncedinUPDATE, we will
benefit froma special ‘early view¬
ing’ of this important exhibition at
the Royal Academy.

The event took place on the
evening of Tuesday 16 January in
the presence of Her Royal High¬
ness Princess Margaret, Coun¬
tess of Snowdon and was at¬
tendedby 350 guests.

We are indebted to CRUSAID
who organised the event - no
mean task,in.itself!.- and. espe¬
cially to i GRO-D j who
worked so very hard on the or¬
ganisation of the evening.

We hope to benefit by approxi¬
mately £3,500.

Annual
Subscriptions:

a reminder
Subscriptions are due
ANNUALLY to the
Society. Forms were sent
out with UPDATE
January 1990. HAVE YOU
RETURNED YOURS
YET? Free membership
is availableon
application to the
General Secretary.

In the first issue of The Bulletin
in 1989, the Chairman Revd
Alan Tanner, wrote that 1989
would be a time to reflect and a
time to plan. So much had hap¬
pened in the Haemophilia Soci¬
ety during the1980s that we felt
we had to take stock to ensure
that we could keep up the stan¬
dards we had set for ourselves.
The Chairman announced that
the Charities Effectiveness Re¬
view Trust - CERT- wouldhelp
us to do that by carrying out an
independent survey of the Soci¬
ety.

We are pleased to report that
CERT examinedtheSociety and
presented its report in August
1989. Since then, the report has
been studied by the Executive
Committee and the Council. (A
full account of the report and
the Society’s response to it ap¬
pears on p 8.)

ENCOURAGING
One of the most encouraging

things about the CERT report was
the statement on its first page- “It
is clear the Society is active, re¬
sponsive tomembers, effective . . .
and has many of the hall-marks of
success."

The CERT consultant saw his
assignment as one “to do with a
successful organisation, not one
struggling to survive”.

In November 1989 the Society
held its first-ever Chairman’s Con¬
ference. This replaced the annual
group seminar. The Chairman in¬
vited the senior officers from each
group to study the CERT report
and, with the Executive Commit¬
tee, draw up a plan for the Society
for the 1990s. Thisproved to be an
exciting, co-operative working
weekend. By the end of the Con¬
ference we had agreed to:

* give more resources to
member services

* give more resources to
group development

* streamline our committee
structures

* strengthen the Council’s
advisory role

develop our professional
staff team

Many of CERT’s recommenda¬
tions have already been put into
action. Others will take longer to
implement because they require
careful thought and planning. In
future we must keep our goals in
sight and set priorities for our
work. We must ensure that our in¬
come is sufficient to let us carry
our our work for the benefit of
people with haemophilia. There is
much to be done. What is clear is
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that we have a strong Society
which can go forward into the
1990s.

We are sure that with the con¬
tinued support of all our. friends,
we are able to meet the needs and
improve the lives of people with
haemophilia. The last words
should be those of one of our faith;
.fuj^roup officers, Mrs {...GRO^J
[oRo-Ai(Vice-Chairman of the South¬
ern Group). During the Chair¬
man’s conference!grSSsummed
up the mood of the Conference
when she said “We have witnes¬
sed the rebirth of the Society”.

Thechairman, with [ GRp-A _ _]
(gro-a! who is vice-chair of the
Southern group.

GRO-A

THE SOCIETY’S NEW
TELEPHONE NUMBER
AS FROM MAY 6 1990
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MR. K. R. POLTON MBE
of KenPolton’s deathon

1"9< came as a
great shock to us all for, although
we knew he,had.been.unwelLfar..a.
short time, i GRO-A

GRO-A I
[ ORO-A |

For many of us, our first contact
with the Haemophilia Society was
with Ken Polton who welcomed us
warmly. He was involved in all
stages of thegrowthof theSociety
and, having held high office for
over thirty years, he had an
encyclopaedic knowledge of the
peoplfe who had played their part
in our work from the earliest days.
He knew personally many of the
doctors and scientists engaged in
pioneer work in haemophilia as
well as those concerned with the
foundation of the International
Haemophilia Society in 1942, the
forerunner of the Haemophilia
Society as we know it today.

Ken’s vision of the Society was
that of a fellowship in which all
those with haemophilia and
related disorders could support
each other and their families. His
efforts to achieve this ideal were
richly rewarded and countless
people pay tribute to the way in

which he kept in touch with them
as their friend and adviser when
they looked to him for help.

THE CENTRE OF HIS LIFE

For Ken Polton, the
Haemophilia Society was at the
very centre of his life and all his
other interests seemed to be
related to his primary concern for
the Society and its members. His
activities extended overseas as
well: he was present at the small
gathering of representatives from
six countries in Copenhagen in
1963 which led to the formation of
the World Federation of
Hemophilia. From these
meetings, he developed close
friendships with people
throughout the world.

Ken saw the Society grow from
rather modest beginnings, with the
work undertaken by volunteers in
their spare time, to the
organisation we have now. There
is no doubt that the influence and
effectiveness of the Society today
is, in no small measure, due to the
solid foundation he established in
those early years.

Ken’s work was recognised by

Ken Polton MBE

his being appointed a Member of
the Most Excellent Order of the
British Empire in 1972. It was an
appropriate and well-earned
tribute tohisunique contribution to
the welfare of people with
haemophilia, in which he was
supported so steadfastly by Jo, his
wife.

We remember Ken Polton with
much affection and gratitude. He
was an outstanding example to us
all of a man who rose above his
own difficultiesandgave himself in
the service of others.

Alan Tanner

BENEFITS
NEWS

From April 9 1990 most benefits
will be increased by the annual
rise in the Retail Price Index - ie
7.6%. An exception is, for
example, Child Benefit which will
remain at its 1987 rate of £7.25 per
week.

The most important benefit
change for people with
haemophilia - and especially for
parents of babies with
haemophilia-is that the lower age
limit of twoyearsformakingclaims
for Attendance Allowance is being
abolished. As of April 9 1990
babies with haemophilia - pro¬
vided it can be shown that they
need more care and attention than
any other child of the same age
without haemophilia - can apply
and qualify for the Attendance
Allowance.

The other important change
relating to Attendance Allowance
is that the allowance will be
payable to new claimants who
meet the definition of being
‘terminally ill’ without having to
fulfil the six month qualifying
period. There will be problems
with this since ‘terminally ill’ has
not been defined and it will, in our
opinion, take years for case law to
establish the precise definition of
the phrase. However, it could
mean that many of our members
who are HIV positive, or who have
developed related infections, will
qualify for this important benefit.

On Mobility Allowance there is
no change which will greatly affect
people with haemophilia.
However, remember that the
Society has a goodtrack record
in helping with those
applications and are ready to
help you apply-or re-apply if you
did so in the past with no success.
Benefit rates from April 9 1990
will be:
MOBILITY Allowance

£26.25 per week
ATTENDANCE Allowance

£25.05 LOWER rate per week
£37.55 HIGHER rate.
If you want more information

about how YOU may qualify for
either of those allowances please
write and ask for the relevant
information sheet.

The USA, HIV and Visas
In Bulletin No. 3 1989 we outlined
the problems facing people with
haemophilia (andespecially those
who are HIV positive) as a result of
USA immigration policies. In
particular this ledus to theposition
where, as amatter of policy on our
part, it was felt that we could no
longer cross the US frontiers in
any way which involved the
expenditure of Society resources.
Regrettably this meant that we
could not attend the June
International AIDS Conference in
San Francisco nor the WFH
Congress scheduled to be held in
Washington in August.

WFH have now confirmed that
the Congress will go ahead in
Washington in June 1990.

It has also been reported that
the US immigration authorities,
while still requiring knowledge of
the HIV status of those entering
the country, will no longer enter
that information on passport
documents.

This change has been achieved
in part through the efforts of the
World Federation of Hemophilia.
This has been a significant
advance and our thanks are due to
Declan Murphy, Executive
Director of the Federation and
Alan Brownstein, Executive
Director of the National
Hemophilia Foundation, for their
unstinting efforts which have
helped to achieve this.

However, notwithstanding what
has been achieved, the UK
Society remains of the view that
the very requirement to notify HIV
status is wrong and as a result, it
will not be possible for us to enter
the USA. Not attending the
Congress will be a matter of very
deep regret to us as we explain in
the text of the attached letter sent
to the World Federation informing
them of our position.

On 11 January the Executive
Committee of the UK Haemophilia
Society debated at length and in
detail the current policy of the US
government relating to
immigration regulations for people
with antibody to HIV.

At present, HIV infection is
classified as a “dangerous
disease” by the US government.
This means that anyone
attempting to enter the USA who
has HIV oris suspected of having
HIV can be refused admission
unless they have obtained a
“waiver" on their passport.

The Committee re-affirmed its
belief that the US Congress policy
is a basic infringement of civil
liberties and human rights. While
recognising the alterations to
normal travel procedures which
are to be made in relation to
attendance at international health
conferences, and applauding the
influence of WFH in securing

those alterations, the UK Society
remains of the view that the basic
policy is totally unacceptable.

Until the position is
fundamentally altered the UK
Executive Committee will not
approve any expenditure of
Society resources to fund travel
across the US frontier.

It is a matter of deep regret that
this firmly held ethical conviction
will prevent the UK Haemophilia
Society from participating in the
1990 WFH Congress, to be held in
Washington DC, and the
International Aids Conference, to
be held in San Francisco.

The UK Executive Committee
wish to make it very clear that the
Society has been, and continues
to be, an enthusiastic supporter of
the principles of the World
Federation of Hemophilia. The
policy outlined in this
communication is therefore aimed
atsecuring a change in the lawsof
the USA and is in no way intended
to damage the Federation.
Indeed, we look forward to the day
when it will be possible for all
members of the international
haemophilia community to meet
freely once again.

We remain interested to learn
the policy of each NMO in this
matter.
Yours etc:
The UK Haemophilia Society
12 January 1990

2

A
ARMOUR
PHARMACEUTICAL
COMPAXV LIMITED

We extend our grateful
thanks to the Armour
Pharmaceutical Company
Limited who have kindly
donates asum to the Soci¬
ety topay for thepublication
of The Bulletin throughout
1990.
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In April 1988 we carried an
article under this title in
UPDATE, We thought it
would be helpful to repeat
the article with new staff
names and duties included.

Very often people ring
the office and insist on
speaking to the General
Secretary who, with the
best will in the world, can¬
not deal with every call
and do his job! The result
can be messages left, call¬
backs made - only to dis¬
cover that the matter could
have been perfectly dealt
with by someone else who
had been in the building -
and available - at the time
of the original call!! Also, as
time goes on and the
demands on the Society
grow, it is important to
remember that someone
else can possibly help you
as well, if not better than,
the General Secretary
whose responsibilities are
wide-ranging.

will, more
than likely, answer your
incoming call. He is the
best person to decide who
to put your call through to
and he can take note of

MAKING THE RIGHT
CONNECTIONS!

any change of address,
member's orders for litera¬
ture and give general
advice.

HEATHER MAYNARD is the
General Secretary's Per¬
sonal Secretary and works
four days each week. On
those days a large number
of David's calls will go to
Heather in the first
instance. She can deal with
enquiries just as well as
David can - so don't feel
cheated when you are put
through to Heather!

JONATHAN COOPER is our
expert on HIV and AIDS
issues. He has encyc¬
lopaedic knowledge of the
field and is your person if
your enquiry relates to this
or welfare matters arising
from the infection.

LINDA MATTHEWS is our
administrative ace! Linda is
the vital link between man
and trie computer and, in
turn, our accounting, fun¬
draising, payment of bills.
Deeds of Covenant, sub¬
scriptions, travel for those
attending meetings, and so
on. She also tools after all

matters relating to local
Group finance - so for all
those things, she is the per¬
son to contact!

JUDE McGUIGAN is as near
to a despatch worker as we
will ever get! He handles
the majority of our outgo¬
ing mail - including
member's- literature
requests - and travel
packs, and so on. Jude may
not be in the front line of
dealing with telephone
enquiries but he is closely
involved with getting the
information to you!

is a voluntary
worker on Tuesday and Fri¬
day each week and he
handles all non-member
enquiries for literature, etc.
All such enquiries must be
received in writing - and
he is very fully employed
for those two days with
that task!

DAVID WAITERS, the Gen¬
eral Secretary, is responsi¬
ble for the overall running
of the day to day operation
and for implementing the
decisions of the Executive
Committee and the Council.

He travels the country
looking after the wider
interests of people with
haemophilia and is very
much concerned with our
relationship with other
organisations - ranging
from the Government to
Centres and Centre staff. He
is a keen advocate for
members at tribunal hear¬
ings relating to social sec¬
urity benefits, especially in
relation to Mobility Allo¬
wance!

NOW: we do try to be
available to answer
the phone each
working day bet¬
ween 9am and 5pm:
this is not always
possible!

ALWAYS be ready to
tell the person
answering your call
the nature of your
enquiry - this helps
us to help you!

THINK BEFORE YOU
PHONE! We can
often give better
advice in response
to letters!!

GRO-D

THE OFFICE
WILL BE

CLOSED
FOR STAFF
TRAINING

MARCH 13-14

PRISON
PAINTINGS

i Pictured at the prison art show
I (Update, January 1990) held at
i the Addison-RossGallery, are (left
I to right): IGBoS]
i j_ gro-d '[Jonathan Cooper and
| LTgRPS"..] Over £2,000 was
I raised from the show.
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The Liverpool Haemophilia Centre
Dr. C.R.M. Hay, M.D. MRCP, MRCPath.

The Liverpool Centre serves the
whole of Mersey Region as far
east as Lymm, Macclesfield and
Crewe and as far north as
Southport, and also provides
sharedmanagement for people
with haemophilia from North
Wales. These patients also get
an excellent service from Dr D
Watson in Wrexham, Dr D
GozzardinBodelwydan, andDr
Tom Korn in Bangor.

Haemophilia care in Liverpool
has traditionally been divided
between Alder Hey Children's
Hospital and the Royal Liverpool
Hospital, the patients graduating
from the one to the other in their
mid teens. Between them the two
centres are responsible for the
care of about 130 haemophilic
patients.

. Originally based on ‘Topics’
ward of the old Liverpool Royal
Infirmary, along with other
interesting and esoteric
diseases, the Haemophilia
Centre has for the past ten years
been based on ward 7Y of the
new Royal Liverpool Hospital, a
ward devoted entirely to
haematology.

This is unfortunately on the
seventh floor, a source of
complaint. For this reason during
normal working hours the service
has become increasingly centred
on the ground floor haematology
laboratories. Apart from the usual
laboratories, this complex
contains my office, and that of the
haemophilia nurse counsellor
and the coagulation registrar or
S.R., all the secretarial staff, the
cold room for storage of
concentrate, and a large clinical
room next to the blood-bank. Out
of hours, ward 7Y and our
medical on-call team provide a
24-hour service, seven days a
week.

CHANGING STAFF

The past few years have been a
time of great change for. the
Liverpool Centre. Through a
combination of retirements,
career moves, and the advent of
HIV, almost all the staff have
changed over the last three
years, and additional staff have
been recruited.

I moved from Sheffield to
replace Dr. B.A. McVerry in May
of 1987. Shortly after this we
were lucky to acquire the
services of two senior
physiotherapists Janet Lamb and
Mike Calaghan (who accompanied
the British Olympic Team in
Seoul as physiotherapist, and is

at the Commonwealth Games in
Auckland, N.Z. with the British
cycling team). Professor Leslie
Klenerman succeeded Professor
Robert Owen as Professor of
Orthopaedics in early 1988, and
we established a three-monthly
joint-orthopaedic clinic with him
and his senior lecturer John
Walsh later that year.

Also in 1988, the availability of
HIV-related funds enabled us to
appoint Alison Jones as our first
haemophilia nurse/counsellor.
Helen Rogers, our social worker
started early in 1989 replacing a

The core team: Back row (left to
right): Mike Calaghan (senior
physiotherapist), Dave Patterson
(senior MLSO), Alan Smith (chief
MLSO), Phil McEvoy (senior
MLSO). Middle row (left to right):
Alison Jones (haemophilia nurse
and counsellor), Dr. Charles Hay
(Centre Director), Miriam Waite

shared social worker.
Similar changes have taken

place at Alder Hey where Dr.
Lynn Ball was appointed as
consultant haematologist in late
1988, and Sr Mackett has recently

(senior MLSO). Front row (left to
right): Janet Lamb (senior
physiotherapist), Helen Rogers
(social worker), Lilly Adu-Nsiah
(departmental secretary).

(Other medical staff were away
at the time of the photograph, and
others got lost on their way to the
photo-call!)

started as haemophilia nurse.
Regular meetings take place
between the staff of the
respective units so that we can
integrate and co-ordinate the
service. (Continued on facing page)
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LIVERPOOL HAEMOPHILIA CENTRE — Continued from previous page

THE SERVICE

Asmany patients as possible are
maintained on home therapy.
The availability of a fully mobile
haemophilia nurse has made it
possible to introduce even some
of our older patients, who thought
they were too old to learn, to the
benefits of home therapy. Home
therapy is delivered to the
blood-bank nearest the patients
home by Blood Transfusion
Service transport and, in the case
of difficulty, to the patient's home.

Unusual bleeds are assessed
either in the centre or by Sr.
Alison Jones in the patient’s
home. Long standing chronic
problems are assessed in the
follow-up clinic which takes place
every Monday morning in
G-clinic, or in the joint-
orthopaedic clinic with Professor
Leslie Klenerman, and his
senior lecturer, John Walsh.

Most severe cases of
haemophilia are reviewed every
three months, and their wives or
girlfriends are also very welcome.
This clinic now occupies a
handsome suite of five rooms
offering both space and, where
necessary, privacy. Apart from
myself and the coagulation
registrar/SR, the haemophilia
nurse, social worker and one of
thephysiotherapists all come to
each clinic, permitting a
comprehensive multidisciplinary
review.

The patients are examined by
myself and by the
physiotherapist. A sequential

record of the range of joint
movement and muscle girth is
kept so that we have an objective
measure of the success or failure
of the physiotherapy and
exercise schedules devised
between us in the clinic. It also
enables us to identify backsliders!

The same group of
physiotherapists are responsible
for both in-patient andout-patient
physiotherapy and hydrotherapy.
This ensures continuity of care
and provides a valuable insight
into the results of physiotherapy
in our patients. It also makes it
easier to select patients for joint
replacement, since those who fail
to comply with pre-operative
physiotherapy are more likely to
suffer a disappointing operative
result. Patient motivation and
post-operative exercise are as
important as the surgeon's skill in
ensuring good joint function
following replacement.

Blood is taken at each clinic
visit to monitor HIV infection, liver
disease, and inhibitors, as
appropriate, and the results of
previous tests often discussed.
Wives and girlfriends of
HIV-seropositive haemophiliacs
who wish to be are also tested.

The clinic also provides a
valuable opportunity for me to
bring the patient up-to-date and
to discuss in privacy any
problems directly or indirectly
related to haemophilia or HIV.
They may also wish to chat with
Alison Jones or the social worker
Helen Rogers, who is also our
designated contact with the
Macfarlane Trust.

Much of the counselling is
carried out by our haemophilia
nurse, Alison Jones, or.by our
social worker, Helen Rogers, in
the patient’s own home. Alison
Jones spends on increasing
proportion of her time, visiting
patients all over Merseyside and
North Wales. This is a very
important aspect of the service.
Patients are more relaxed and
open on their own territory than in
an impersonal out-patient clinic,
and their wives are more likely to
be present to take part in the
discussion. This provides an
invaluable link between the
patient, his family, and the centre.

Wives of HIV-seropositive
haemophilic patients are in a
particularly isolated position.
Often in full time work and unable
to come with their husbands to
the follow-up clinic, they are also
often unable to discuss their
problems with friends and
relatives. We recently
established a women's support
group to help alleviate this
situation, and those who go to
these meetings tell me that they
find them useful.

Wives, girlfriends arid some
mothers get together tor a very
informal meeting about once a
month. Although Alison and
Helen attend these meetings, the
medical staff do not attend since
this would tend to make them
more formal, and their very
informality seems to be the key to
their success. Anyone living in
our area who would like further
information should contact Alison
Jones on bleep 158.

Supporting this clinical effort are
the staff of the coagulation
laboratory supervised by Mr.
Alan Smith and Mr. Dave
Patterson, who provide a 24hour
service to monitor all aspects of
blood product replacement
therapy, and all the diagnostic
techniques required to diagnose
the various bleeding diatheses
and thrombotic disorders, as well
as carrier detection.

RESEARCH

Current areas of research
interest within the department
include the immunosuppressive
effect of blood products,
haemophilic arthropathy, HIV,
factor XI deficiency and
hypercoagulability in pregnancy.

THE FUTURE

We look forward to the installation
of an integrated computer system
for the centre in the Summer.
This should improve our records
and prescribing. There is still the
need for more secretarial staff,
and nursing staff, as our service
matures, and we hope that we
will not have too long to wait for
this. The relentless expansion of
clinical haematology has
outstripped our ward
accommodation, which is now
inadequate, and plans are now in
progress to upgrade it. With
these developments, and with
increasing experience, we hope
to be able to provide an
improving service in the future.

"i All the fun of the ‘Grand’ draw as
I yet another lucky prize winner
j steps upto receivesome‘goodies'
j. from\ ’

gro-D
" ](chairperson of

j the Bairc'ommiSee)at the Interna-
I tional Airlines Charity Ball held at
i the Albert Hall in November. The
j General Secretary is doing his bit
pholding the draw tickets box.

I

GRO-D

GRO-D

I
>.

1'
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nternationa
Airlines
Charity

Ball

The Ball,' held on Friday 24
November 1989, was a great suc¬
cess and our photograph shows
the presentation of some of the
glittering prizes! We have already
received £9,000 from the evening
-and there may bemore tocoma
Qur warm thanks go to [GRO-pj
i°5°:9;Who was Chairperson of the
Bali this time - and all the other
hard-working Committee mem¬
bers as well!!

NOTE that we will again benefit
from the Ball - a wonderful pre¬
Christmas party - in November
1990. Watch this space for details
of the date and the bands!
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HAEMOPHILIA
NURSES

LINKS WITH THE HAEMOPHILIA SOCIETY
BY SISTER SHEILA HAYDEN

The London Hospital is a desig¬
nated centre for the treatment and
care of children and adults with
haemophilia and von Willebrand's
disease. Under the direction of Dr.
Brian Colvin the Centre provides
specialist nursing and medical
care, social work support and
domiciliary nursing care.

As Haemophilia Sister my role
includes co-ordinating the in-pa¬
tient andout-patient treatment and
care of our clients. I took up this
post in February 1989. My previ¬
ous experience was in haematol-
ogy/oncology nursing. As a new¬
comer to the world of haemophilia
I was keen to utilise all available
resources, one of the first things I
did was to visit the Haemophilia
Society and the Macfarlane Trust.
These visits were extremely infor¬
mative. I was pleased to make
contact with David Watters and
Jonathan Cooper at the Society
and John Williams and Tudor Wil¬
liams at the Macfarlane Trust.

In addition to receiving literature
on haemophilia and HIV infection,
Iobtained patient information leaf¬
lets on a range of needs including
attendance allowance, mobility al¬
lowance, insurance cover, and
many more. My subsequent ex¬
perience has been that the Society
endeavours to back up its mem¬
bers with assistance with their ap¬
plications for these matters.

As well as their initial support
the Society has been a continuing
source of information and support
for myself and my clients through¬
out the past year. I should also
mention at this point the effective
administration of the Macfarlane
Trust which we find very respon¬
sive and prompt to deal with the fi¬
nancial needs of our clients who
are affected by HIV.

PERSONAL
AND PROFESSIONAL
DEVELOPMENT

From a personal and profes¬
sional development perspective I
benefited enormously from atten¬
dance at a number of seminars or¬
ganised by the Society. The most
recent was that held at the London
Lighthouse in November of last
year. It was for carers, familiesand
individuals affected by HIV; as al¬
ways I was inspired by the cour¬
age and determination of those
who attended.

(Ed: See page 12 for full report)
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CAMPAIGNING FOR PAYMENT

I was impressed by the vigorous
campaign by the Society on behalf
of its members who are affected
by HIV. I have seen considerable
achievements in my first year as a
Haemophilia Sister.

PATIENTS VIEWS

I think it is appropriate to con¬
sider how the Society is viewed by
our Centre’s clients. At a recent

WORKING
TOGETHER

A series of
articles from

thosewithwhom
we work
closely

support group which was attended
by a number of parents who are
coping for the first time with
haemophilia following the recent
diagnoses of their sons, we had a
general discussion on the benefits
of Haemophilia Society member¬
ship. Subsequent to that meeting
two of the mothers put their views
in writing for inclusion in this article
and these are set out below.

Mrs. !
~ ~GRO-A ]

My son,[j3RoXJ is 18 months
old. Two weeks before his first
birthday he was diagnosed as
having severe haemophilia A. I
had spent two nights in hospital
with him, and on the third morning
we were visited by the
Haemophilia Sister. We talked for
an hour; numb with shock, I re¬
member very little of what was
said on that occasion, but I did
take home a bundle of papers,
leaflets and books on
haemophilia, together with an ap¬
plication form for joining the
Haemophilia Society.

_ Jt is very early days for us.
ipKQAi is still a baby and as yet
has had very few problems. How¬
ever, the Haemophilia Society has
already proved to be a tremend¬
ous source of help. The textbook
“Living With Haemophilia" was
read avidly and now sits on our
bookshelf in the lounge. It is well
thumbed already and no doubt it
will be referred to timeandagain in
the future. In practical terms, the
Society has already helped with
holiday insurance, and in the next
few months I expect I shall need
guidance on applying for atten¬
dance allowance. Also, the Bulle¬
tin is of great interest.

There is no history of
haemophilia in our family, and this
can lead to asense of fearand iso¬
lation. It is therefore a great com¬
fort to read articles that are written
by people with haemophilia and
those who care for and about
them, and to know that those who
suffer from this condition do cope
with normal everyday life. And
when we read about people with
haemophilia who are HIV positive,
we count our blessings, in the
knowledge that if our son had
been born five years ago, our situ¬
ation could have been much
worse.

We know that in the future we
are going to take a great deal from
the Haemophilia Society, and it
would be all too easy to do so with¬
out giving anything back. But
“Working Together” means doing
something in return as a token of
appreciation. For our part, we
managed to sell nearly 250 raffle
tickets for the Christmas draw, and
in the New Year my husband will
be setting up a Deed of Covenant
for the Society. We feel that this
goes some small way towards
thanking the Haemophilia Society
for being there.

Mrs.l
"'gro-a I

Our soniGRo-A- who is now two,
was diagnosed as having severe
haemophilia when he was eleven
months old. It came as a great
shock to us as thereis no history of
haemophilia in our family. We later

Back row (L-R): Maggie Buckley
(Children's Ward Sister), Shirley
Walker (Clinic Sister), Dr. Roger
Harris (Consultant Paediatrician),
Dr. Brian Colvin (Centre Director),
Peter Ellis (HIV Liaison Officer),
Nigel Harvey (HIV Social Worker).
Front row (L-R): Wanda Little
(Domiciliary Nursing Sister),
Sheila Hayden (Haemophilia Sis¬
ter), Mary Ainworth (Chief Scien¬
tific Officer), Dr. Corinne De Lord
(Haematology Registrar), Profes¬
sor Jenkins (Head of Department^
JilJ._HJcks (Secretary) and [gro-a!
jgro-a;(Voluntary Staff).

found out that |Jgro-a1mum, am a
“carrier”.

On finding out about l9f?°-Ajcon-
dition our Centre Director, Dr. Col¬
vin from The London Hospital,
Whitechapel, strongly advised us
to get in contact with the
Haemophilia Society. We im¬
mediately joined the Society and
in the past year we have been re¬
gistered with them, they have
supplied us with valuable informa¬
tion and regular updates on the
subject of haemophilia and other
blood conditions. On joining them
they supplied us with a book “Liv¬
ing with Haemophilia" which has
been read dozens of times and
has helped also to widen our
knowledge on the condition.

At the present moment we are
attempting to claim Attendance Al¬
lowance foriGRo^Jand have been
grateful to the Society for supply¬
ing us with a letter of support to
back our claim. We have heard
from other parents that they run a
very successful holiday each year
for children over seven years old

_and_ we look forward to sending
i°52iAi in the future, on one.

The help and information that
they can give is anendless list and
although we have not yet had the
need touse the facilities they offer
to the full, we are extremely grate¬
ful to them for being there and
knowing that .whatever problems
we may come across in dealing
the condition, they will be
thereto'help us.
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THE CAMPAIGN: PUBLICITY AND YOU
Over the last few months, there
has been a considerable amount
of coverage in the press and
broadcast media about the cam¬
paign for compensation for HIV in¬
fected people with haemophilia.
During this time I have been per¬
sonally involved as the subject of a
number of interviews and fea¬
tures, and the purpose of this arti¬
cle is to try and pursuade other
members to share the load, andbe
involved on the same basis.

It is, of course, of primary impor¬
tance to educate interested par¬
ties such as MPs. and civil ser¬
vants, as well asthe generalpublic
as to the tragedy of our situation.
Despite the impeccable presenta¬
tion of our case by the Society, no¬
thing captures the imagination like
a “human interest” story, and the
greater the number of our mem¬
bers whoarewilling tobe involved,

fay I
the better our chances of influenc¬
ing the Government.

You may be worried as to the
effect that involvement with the
media may have upon your own
personal life. Will their representa¬
tives be sympathetic to you and
your difficulties? What effect will it
haveon the relationships between
you and your immediate family
and friends? Will you find discus¬
sing your problemspersonally dis¬
turbing? From mypersonalexperi¬
ence, these worries, whichI cer¬
tainly had intitially, will be largely
groundless.

ON OUR SIDE

Firstly, contrary to the populist
view, the ladies and gentlemen of
the media are fair-minded people.
Every request I have made during

an interview for a discretion, usu¬
ally regarding the restriction of the
use of my children’s names, has
been adhered to. Interviewers
have always asked whether they
can mention subjects that one
might find too difficult or painful to
discuss. They will always be sym¬
pathetic to requests. Remember,
like most intelligent, fair-minded
people, they are on our side, and
want to show us in a favourable
light.

Themajor worry formostpeople
is the effect publicity will have in
the workplace, or in the school,
and the comments or discrimina¬
tion that might consequently
occur. I should like to make the fol¬
lowing points:-

1) We have done nothing of
which we should be ashamed!!!
We did not ask for this situation to
happen, still less were we know¬

ingly involved with high risk infec¬
tivity activities.

2) He who condemns us con¬
demns himself byeither ignorance
of stupidity.

3) Discrimination thrives in an
atmosphere of secrecy and fear.
Publicity withers it away.

You will be surprised, asIhave
been, at the many wonderful
people who, either unknown, or
from the past, come forward to
pledge their support. You will find,
contrary to your first fears, the
publicity will help you, as well as
others. Please therefore, let us
have your help.

Ed: See Letters Page 15.

The deduction from pay scheme,
known to the Charities Aid Found¬
ation-but not to other agencies-
as Give As You Earn, has baffled
the charity world. Simple in con¬
cept and great in potential, it is,
even to its staunchest advocates,
making slow progress. Many
others, less enthusiastic, regard it
as a dead loss.

Most charities, including the
Haemophilia Society, receive
small dribbles of money from time
to time, but nowhere near enough
to make it worthwhile to invest in
promoting the scheme.

Why has it proved so disap¬
pointing?

I believe that there is one princi¬
pal reason, namely that the diffi¬
culty of reaching and putting over
a message to the employee in the
work place has been grossly un¬
derestimated.

At the outset there was a cheer¬
ful expectation that someone from
a charity or group of charities
would trot along tocompanies, ob-

Lovely,
lovely
raffle

tickets
Nothing like getting into the thick
of things and becoming totally
involved. This youngster was one
of the many willing helpers:at
the Society’s annual draw, held in
Leeds in December.
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Deduction from Pay Scheme
by Douglas Jack, Society Fundr^ser

tain their blessing as a matter of
course and proceed to the main
task of chatting up groups of
employees, probably in the staff
canteen at break times.

Many companies do not see it
quite like that. They tend to be im¬
patient of continual pressure from
charities. They do not regard it as
their business to expose their
employees to such pressure, how¬
ever worthy the cause, believing,
quite rightly in my opinion, that
they are entitled to their breaks in
peace. There is extra work fortheir
payroll departments for which they
are not recompensated. On the
contrary, they have to pay a fee to
the charity agency to whom they
pass the money en route to.the
eventual intended recipient.

Soon after the introduction of

the scheme charities perceived
that the cost of pioneering field
work was certain to be considera¬
ble but the return speculative. In
order to spread the cost many
charities considered the idea of
working in groups. This in practice
proved to be bristling;with difficul¬
ties. If the group was one of
charities all working in the same
field there was a danger of confu¬
sion. If the“group was made up of
entirely disparate charities it was
almost impossible to putover their
very different appeals effectively
in the time likely to be available.
Many attempts to form groups
foundered on the contentious
issue of the apportionment of
costs between members.

In spite of all these negatives I
do not think that the scheme need

simply be written off. There are
various possible low cost ways of
reaching employees in the work
place, mainly by using local per¬
sonal contacts.

Someone workingin a particular
concern could perhaps be per¬
suaded to circulate application
forms to his or her colleagues. If
the concern has already agreed to
participate they will collect the
money and pass it on. If not, pres¬
sure from this staff member might
induce them to join.

There is sometimes a chance
that the concern will themselves
match employees’ contributions
pounds for pound.

Another possible method of ac¬
cessisviaatradeunion.Someun¬
ions play quite a significant part in
raising money for charity, not least
the T.G.W.U.

As with so many forms of fun¬
draising stress on local needs
often attracts more interest than
appeals for more remote national
purposes.

GRO-D

I SOCIETY
CARAVANS

NOTE THAT THE CONTACT
NAME/ADDRESS/TEL NO. FOR
THE NORTHERN IRELAND

i CARAVANS HAS CHANGED
i TO:—
i (Mr.andJyfrsJC^
i I GRO-C I
I j , J
I Tei:L..GRp;C__J
i If you have been in touch and
i not had a'reply- renew your con-
i tact with Mr or Mrs Copeland!
i Update No. 1 1990 had a full list
i of all caravans and details about
i holiday insurance.
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The Society’s
first

Chairman’s Conference
maps out our route

into the 1990s

THE
CERT REPORT

It is a mark of a mature organisa¬
tion that it can look critically at itself
and make changes to its structure
and way of working.

The Haemophilia Society has
had to adapt to great changes inits
tasks and responsibilities.
Changes havebeenmade in order
to allow the increased workload to
be dealt with. At the start of 1989 it
was clear that if the Society was to
be fit for the 1990s, a more
thorough review of our operations
was necessary.

During the first half of 1989 the
Society engaged the Charities Ef¬
fectiveness Review Trust -CERT
- to carry out an independent
study of our organisation. The
consultant’s report was delivered
in August 1989 and studied in de¬
tail by the Executive Committee in
September and October. The
Council spent a weekend in
November considering the report
and the ExecutiveCommittee's re¬
commendations, and determining
a new way of working to equip the
Society for the challenges of the
1990s.

THE REPORT

The job of a management consul¬
tant is to hold up a mirror to an or¬
ganisation so that the organisation
(or those who manage it) can see
itself as others see it.

Very quickly, CERT acknow¬
ledged that the Society has been,
and is, effective, active and suc¬
cessful in meeting the needs of
people with haemophilia. CERT
and the Society agreed that the
main purposes of the review
should be to:

examine- the way the Society
makes decisions

consider the contribution and
role of those elected to run the
Society

* consider the arrangements for
planning and administering the
Society’s finances.

8

The CERT consultant em¬
barked on a series of meetings
with members of Groups, Council
and the Executive Committee as
well as representatives of the
medical profession. This enabled
the consultant to get abroad spec¬
trum of opinion about the Society
and its work.

‘A number of
strengths and
weaknesses’

The report which was produced
as a result of these meetings, and
the consultant’s skill and experi¬
ence, identified a number of
strengths and weaknesses in the
Society.

The good points which were
highlighted in the report are the
Society's willingness to adopt new
ideas and challenges, our willing¬
ness to take risks, and the ability to
be innovative and forward looking.
The positive leadership given by
the Chairman and the General
Secretary was praised, and this
dynamic combination of leaders
was identified as being one of the
most important factors in the suc¬
cess of any charity.

The areas where GERT felt the
Society should apply more
thought and attention include the
constructive resolution of the con¬
flict which can sometimes exist in
the most healthy organisations.
(There have been occasional dif¬
ferences of opinion in Council
meetings!) Where there is conflict
it shouldbe recognised and focus¬
sed as a source of energy to
lead the Society forward. The Soc¬
iety was gently warned not to re¬
gard the past with too much “nos¬

talgic self-satisfaction”. Finally the
Society is encouraged to be aware
of the importance of setting
specific targets and objectives.
Only by knowing where we are
going can we be assured of mak¬
ing progress towards our goals.

The report included much de¬
tailed analysis of the ways the
Groups, the Council and the
Executive Committee work. It
made a number of suggestions
about the ways in which improve¬
ments could be achieved.

In general it is not part of the
management consultant's work to
tell an organisation what to do
next. The CERT report was no ex¬
ception. If a review is to be worth¬
while those who are responsible
for running the organisation must
be committed to making improve¬
ments and carrying them through.
Therefore the Executive Commit¬
tee and the Council of the Society
devoted many hours of study to
the report and to working out ways
of implementing its recommenda¬
tions. Some of CERT's advice has
already-been put into effect, some
of itsrecommendationshavebeen
accepted for the future and some
of its suggestions have been
adapted to suit our own particular
ways of working. The remainder of
this article describes the new sys¬
tems which the Council and the
Executive Committee have ag¬
reed are needed to lead the Soci¬
ety to greater success in the next
decade.

MEMBER SERVICES

A great deal of time and effort is al¬
ready given to dealing with re¬
quests for help and advice from in¬
dividual members. However, this
aspect of the Society's work is in¬
creasing. A commitment has been
made to devote more staff re¬
sources to assessing and meeting
members’ needs.

New procedures for processing

requests for financial assistance
(formerly dealt withmonthly by the
Case Committee) arenow in oper¬
ation. This has already resulted in
a much faster response incasesof
need.

GROUP DEVELOPMENT

The proposal in the CERT report
relating to Groups was clear and
concise: abandon them or nourish
and foster them.

‘Abandon
groups -

or nourish and
foster them’

There is unanimous agreement
that Groups have a vital part to
play in the Society because of their
local contact and knowledge. The
contribution made by Groups to
the work of the Society will be de¬
veloped by making more staff re¬
sources available to Groups. This
will enable the Society to
strengthen Groups through train¬
ing, education and services.

MANAGEMENT

CERT recommended a complete
overhaul of our organisational
structure, committees and deci¬
sion-making.

The Council remains as the con¬
sultative forum where local
Groups exchange views and dis¬
cuss with the Executive Commit¬
tee the strategy of the Society.

The Executive Committee is
committed to reducing the number
of meetings of the full Committee
and delegating more responsibility
to new sub-committees to ensure

(Continued on facing page)
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that its increased work-load is
managed effectively.

STAFF

The implications of the changes
outlined above are that the Society
will need to examine the way the
present staff team can be or¬
ganised to provide the improved
member and group development
services. It may be that additional
staff will be necessary in the fu¬
ture.

‘Committed to
making

improvements
and carrying
them through’
The Society recognises the

value of professional staff in meet¬
ing the needs of our members.
The Society is committed to im¬
proving staff training and ensuring
that our responsibilities as an
employer are met fully.

FINANCE

The Society has recently made
great improvements to our finan¬
cial planning, reporting andcontrol
systems. A part-time fund raiser
was employed in 1989. This ap¬
pointment has allowed the Gen¬
eral Secretary to concentrate his
The Bulletin- March 1990

efforts on other aspects of the
Society’s work. Greater emphasis
will be given in future to matching
our planned level of services (and

‘Completely
overhaul our
management

structure’

hence expenditure) with our
targeted income. The ultimate key
to this lies in establishing the
priorities in each area of the Soci¬
ety's work.

THE FUTURE

At the Chairman’s Conference in
Newcastle in November, the
Group delegates and the Execu¬
tive Committee discussed all the
issues contained in the CERT re¬
port. An atmosphere of en¬
thusiasm and unity made this one
of the most memorable events in
the recent life of the Society. The
decisions made at the Conference
mark the start of a programme of
development and growth which
will take time to come to fruition.

We will all have to learn new
ways of working, new ways of
meeting the challenges which lie
ahead of us. With the new struc¬
tures and the renewed dedication

‘The rebirth
of the Society’

of our members and staff we can
look forward to the 1990s with con¬
fidence and optimism. We are
proud to endorse the statement
made at the Conference by Mrs
Joan Blomfield, Vice-Chairman of
the Southern Group, “wehave wit¬
nessed the rebirth of theSociety in
1989".

Footnote:
The Chairman, Officers and
ExecutiveCommittee would like to
place on record their thanks to all
who participated in the prepara¬
tion and discussion of the CERT
report.

NE AGM
NorthEasterngroup AGM
will be held at 7.30pm on
Friday, June 8, at The
British Oak, Calder
Grove, near Wakefield. A
barbecue and tombola
will be laid on to follow
the meeting.

MARATHON
..... MONEY
L._GRP'"P.—IS efforts in the 1989
London Marathon raised £1,060
for the Lincoln group and Sister
Brenda Brown is pictured receiv-
ingjhe appropriate cheque from
iCRO-DI
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CHOICES FOR THOSE LIVING WITH AIDS
by Dr Veronica Moss and Ruth Sims

Surveys seeking to answer the
question ‘Where do people die?’
have revealed that the majority of
people suffering from life¬
threatening illness die in hospital.

A recent survey of AIDS-related
deaths made by Ann Kennedy
(Public Health Laboratory
Sciences Unit, Communicable
Diseases Surveillance Centre)
showed that 83.4% (out of 362
surveyed to end of 1987) died in
hospital, 15.2% at home and
1.4% in a hospice. This was
before the opening of Mildmay's
AIDS Hospice and Continuing
Care Unit in February 1988 and
Lighthouse’s Residential Unit in
September 1988.

A more significant question
perhaps should be, ‘Where would
people choose to live until the
time comes when they have to
die?’. The choices open to people
living with AIDS is still very
limited. People often choose to
live anddie in hospitals because
these provide a greater sense of
security than that which is
available for them in the
community, in their own home.
They may be afraid of going into a
hospice since the word hospice
often has such a final ring to it.

OPTIONS

The options for care available
in a hospice or continuing care
unit are often not fully
understood, and it is well known
that the community services are
already fully stretched and
inadequately funded. Traditional
hospices may be unwilling or
unable to admit people with
AIDS, although many are now
addressing the issues involved.
People fear also the attitudes
they may have to face in health
care professionals and those
working with other statutory
services such as home-helps.

In some parts of London these
issues are being addressed, and
education is changing the
attitudes of statutory and
voluntary services in these areas.
However, what of the many parts
of the country where this is still
not so?

When Mildmay Mission
Hospital opened Europe's first
AIDS hospice unit in February
1988, the need that had been
identified, in discussion with local
Health Authorities, Frontliners,
Terrence Higgins Trust and
others, was for terminal care.
Mildmay's accent was very much
on living with AIDS, on control
10

being given back to the patient,
and on high professional
standards of care.

TEMPORARY RECOVERY

Some who were admitted to
Mildmay for terminal care
recovered, albeit temporarily, and
we quickly found ourselves
having to provide reh’abiltative,
convalescent and respite care.
On analysis of the first 100
admissions we found that
approximately 40% were
admitted for terminal care
(approximately 9% were for long¬
term care, i.e. more than three
months), while 32% were for
rehabilitative care, and 28% for
respite care. Three of those who
were admitted for short term
terminal care recovered and were
able to go home or to sheltered
accommodation, one needed
long-term terminal care for more
than three months, while others
made temporary improvements
for some weeks with good
symptom control.

We received a number of
referrals who were not admitted
for long-term terminal care, or
long-term supervisory care:
services in the community were
totally inadequate to enable them
to remain at home or even in
sheltered accommodation.
Because of the pressure on beds
our policy is to take only a limited
number specifically for long-term
care.

With the continuing spread of
the epidemic and with our
increasing expertise in treating
opportunistic infections and other
AIDS-related problems,
increasing numbers of people will
require long-term supervisory
care or accommodation which is
adapted to fit the needs of people
with chronic illness or disability.
More and more people will
require support or facilities at
home which will enable them to
stay there as long as possible.

CHOICES AT MILDMAY

Rehabilitative or convalescent
care is aimed at enabling people,
who have had a serious or acute
illness requiring treatment in
hospital, to return to independent
living. The care provided at
Mildmay is through an
interdisciplinary team including
nurses, doctors, physiotherapists,
occupational andother therapists,
counsellors, chaplains and welfare

services. Frontliners has an office
at Mildmay and provides support,
housing, legal and other advice.
The emphasis is onpromoting
independence.

Respite care is provided for
those living at home but who
need a break themselves, or
whose carers need a break. This
admission may vary from a
weekend to up to four weeks.
Here there is also an emphasis
on living and on rehabilitation, of
giving back control to the patient
to promote greater independence
and quality of life.

Terminal care is provided
through the same team and the
emphasis is on quality, dignity
and peace for the patient and full
support for the partner, family and
friends.

To widen the choices available
to people living with AIDS,
Mildmay opened on 6 November
1989 a Continuing Care Unit with
eight single rooms to provide
longer-term care as well as the
above categories of care. On 31
October 1989 a Day and Home
Care Service was started. These
will enable people to remain at
home and are, of course, mainly
available for people living in
Tower Hamlets, City and
Hackney and Newham. London
Lighthouse provides their own
range of facilities for people living
in the West End of London.
Statutory and voluntary services
such as ACET and their home
care team, together with several
home care teams being set up
from the main centres of
excellence such as Bloomsbury
Home Care Team and St Mary's
Hospital Home Care Team, are
now enabling a greater choice to
be given to people with AIDS who
wish to live at home. However,
there is still a very great gap in
the services and accommodation
available for people with the more
chronic and long-term problems.

CHOICES FOR WOMEN WITH
CHILDREN

Our consumer research has
revealed that there is an
increasing andstrongly felt need
for respite care which provides for
the whole family unit, in particular
for mothers with children who
may or may not have AIDS or
HIV. A mother with AIDS may
well be finding that her home is a
prison; she has few supporting
services available to her with her
own increasing health problems
and concern that the children
should not have to go into care.
The difficulties that many women

are facing are enormous. Many
feel extremely isolated and
lonely, facing the same rejection
or fear/phobias from their
neighbours, family and friends, as
well as from health care
professionals and statutory
services, with which others with
AIDS are so familiar. What
choices do they have?One
woman required acute care for
herself but was unwilling to allow
her child to go into care and
therefore could not agree to
admission for herself to an acute
unit. The only solution that was
available for her in the end was to
be admitted to a paediatric ward
which would also accommodate
her child.

Mildmay does not provide
acute care, but in order to
respond to the present and
growing needs we plan to furnish
a two-roomed family suite as part
of the Tankerville unit. This will be
ready for use by the end of the
year. Facilities are being planned
for the care of well children
accompanying their mother, thus
enabling the family unit to remain
intact, with accommodation,
where appropriate, also being
provided for the father.

NUMBERS ARE SMALL

The numbers are still,
thankfully, small but the needs
are felt acutely now. In order to
give women real choices it is
essential that plans are made,
and quickly implemented, for
provision of respite, convalescent
and terminal care facilities for
women with children.

Sadly, it will not end there:
long-term care of children will
also be required, with plans and
preparations made for fostering
and adoption of children who
have parents too ill to care for
them; or whose parents have
died.

Most Health Authorities have
appointed, or are planning to
appoint an HIV-coordinator. In
some areas the local authorities
are doing the same, or have joint
appointments with the Health
Authority. This will go a long way
towards helping to coordinate and
plan services for an area, but
much planning as well as funding,
with education and training, is still
needed if we are to enable people
with AIDS to have any degree of
choice as to where they are to live
with AIDS.
Dr Veronica Moss is Medical
Director and Mrs Ruth Sims is
General Manager of the Mildmay
Mission Hospital in London,
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Basic Information:
Living with
Haemophilia

The following questions deal with
haemophilia in general. Not all of
them will apply to you directly.

Multiple Choice

In the following questions please
place an X before each correct
answer. There may be more than
one correct answer for each ques¬
tion.

EXAMPLE:
Haemophilia is:
a. X A genetic blood clotting dis¬

order.
b. A tropical plant.
c. _X_ Very rare in girls.
d. I don’t know.

1. Symptoms of a joint bleed are
the following:
a pain d cold
b. nausea e. heat
c. stiffness f. not sure

2. Factor concentrates:
a. control or stop bleeding.
b. contain clotting factor from

normal blood.

c. should only be used in
extreme emergency.

d. not sure.

3. Use of factor concentrates
sometimes can cause:
a. hepatitis c. allergic

reactions.
b diabetes d notsure.

4. When aperson thinks that he is
beginning to bleed into his joint the
ONE MOST IMPORTANT thing to
do is:
a apply ice and bandages.
b wait and see if the bleeding

will stop by itself.
c. infuse with a factor replace¬

ment material.
d take pain medication.
e notsure.

5. The reason(s) a patient with
haemophilia should wear a medi¬
cal I.D. tag or bracelet is/are to:
a alert his friends that he has

a medical problem.
b. alert medical personnel

when the patient is uncon¬
scious.

c. remind the patient that he
can’t do things that other
people do.

d. not sure.

6. A person with haemophilia
should:
a eat a balanced diet.
b. avoid all exercise.
c. exercise regularly as

directed by his doctor.
d. take vitamin K supple¬

ments.
e. not sure.

7. A person with haemophilia
should keep a record of bleeding
episodes and treatment for the fol¬
lowing reasons (s):
a It is an important part of his

medical history.
b. To remind him that he has a

problem.
c. So that the physician

responsible for his care can
supervise him properly.

d not sure.

8. Factor replacement therapy is
USUALLY necessary in the follow¬
ing situations:
a joint injury.
b head, injuries.
c. dental extractions.
d abrasions, such as a

scraped knee.
e. nose bleed.
f. not sure.

TRUE OR FALSE

Circle the answer appropriate to
the following statements, (T) True,
(F) False, or (U) Unsure:

9. T F U
A person who has haemophilia
bleeds faster than a normal per¬
son. -nn

10. T F U
When haemophilia is passed
down from one generation to
another the severity of the disor¬
der usually varies from one indi¬
vidual to the next.

11.TFU
If carriers of haemophilia were
prevented from giving birth to chil¬
dren the disorder would become
extinct.

12. T F U
All females born to fathers with
haemophilia will be carriers of the
disorder.

13. T F U
Persons with haemophilia should
be allowed to participate in most
normal activities.

14. T F U
Aspirin and factor replacement
therapy are recommended for
painful joint haemorrhage.

15. T F U
Regular tooth brushing and flos¬
sing are important for a person
with haemophilia even if it causes
some bleeding of his gums.

16. T F U
Some patients outgrow haemo¬
philia.

17. T F U
If a patient with haemophilia has
received a recent dose of factor
material it is not necessary for him
to wear a seat belt in the car.

(Taken from HEMOPHILIA
TODAY', the journal of The Cana¬
dian Hemophilia Society.)

Somebody’s having fun
When you go in the stocks to have
wet sponges thrown at you it is ob¬
viously an occupational hazard
that some of the missiles will hit
you, and you’ll get just a little
damp. This looks like cheating . . .
but in aid of charity, who cares!
The pictures were taken at a fun
day organised by The Whitehills
Hotel in Northampton, who
‘adopted’ the local branch of our

Society last year. The hotel raised
over £2,000 for us during 1939.On
August 5 they ran this special fun
day, followed by a pig roast and
disco and amassed another
£3,333.33p through tug-of-war,
Junior Miss Whitehills competi¬
tion, a raffle, tombola, golf, darts,
football and many other
sideshows. Our grateful thanks to
all at The Whitehills.
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SO WHY
WORRY?

Parents often worry when their
young children set off on holidays,
Scout camps or what-have-you.

Those parents who have
youngsters with haemophilia may
even have more reason to worry
as their offspring head for school
holiday trips or more especially to
the exciting adventure holidays
run by the Society.

But perhaps the children see it
an entirely different...way.

son- iGR°-Ai who'fias'
haemophilia, joined a school party
on a holiday, and an excerpt from
his diary perhaps puts things into
an entirely new perspective.

THURSDAY: Today I woke up
with a sore ankle. I toldMr:Mitchell

and we went in to York. The rest of
the group was going to York any¬
way.

"I went to York District Hospital.
I saw Dr. Bond. Then consultant
C. B. R. Wylie came in. I got my F8
and joined up with the group at the
Castle Museum. There I saw lots
of things but not as much as I
wanted. I saw the condemnedcell.

“Then we went to Flamingoland
and there I went on a pirate ship
and won £1.60 on a fruit machine.

“The best day yet.”
(For information on Grampian
and North Wales adventure
holidays in 1990 please contact
national office.
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A one-day workshop for families and carers

Families affected by HIV and AIDS
Rosie Claxton, Children’s Nurse and Counsellor, Terrence Higgins Trust

It was a special experience to be
part of a mixture of people who
came from many parts of the UK
some from the very real frontline,,
living day and night with HIV and
AIDS. Some were partners,
relatives and friends of those who
have the virus. The rest were
those involved in either the
statutory or voluntary services
where HIV and AIDS are also
part of their lives.

The workshop was about
building support systems and was
organised jointly by the
Haemophilia Society, The
Terrence Higgins Trust and
London Lighthouse. There was a
noticeably refreshing change
from the usual facts, figures and
educational input that has
become part of the framework for
conferences and workshops
about HIV and AIDS. This day
was about choice, feelings and
opportunity.

A FATHER’S STORY

The morning started with a
father telling of how he and his
family are coping from day to day
with a boy with haemophilia who
has been ill with HIV for a long
part of his short life.He described
the hopelessness, anger and fear
that go together with HIV and
AIDS, and how he and his wife
had been thrust into the role of
carers.

He gave a powerful description
of how it feels “having to continue
to play a game that they know
they can never win, there are no
reserves in the team”. His son
spends progressively more time
at the hospital unable to
understand why he isn’t well
enough to enjoy life with his
friends. He told us of the local
support group, explaining how
the recent death of a child had
affected them.

The joint strength of the group
was available for them to draw on
whenever it was needed.

Following on from this, a
mother told of how she
discovered that her son was gay,
a schoolboy who was struggling
to cope alone with isolation and
rejection from colleagues and
professionals alike. She realised
that the taboos surrounding
sexuality are unaddressed by
most who work with young
people. Her personal experience
led her to form a support group
for parents of gay and lesbian
young people in the North of
England.

The group is successful as
there is a place for parents to
12

meet, share their thoughts and
feelings in a non-judgemental
and accepting atmosphere.
There are many problems in
having to support youngsters in a
world that is yet to understand
how it feels to be 13-years-old
and homosexual.

WORKSHOPS
An hour of workshops

followed. The subjects were
about self help, voluntary and
statutory support for families,
with specific reference to: those
with children, those with drug
users, black families,
haemophilia, partners,
alternatives to group support and
bereavement. (It would have
been helpful to have included a
question and answer session on
medical matters.) Many found one
short hour was too little time to
share thoughts and feelings,
perhaps next time

The afternoon started with Dr
Pat Hartley describing how
families of people with eating
disorders have been helped by a
self-help support group. She
hoped that the model used might
become appropriate for those
affected by HIV and AIDS. The
support was initially run as a
helpline and has now grown into
a more structured support group.

Three members of the
Terrence Higgins Trust Family
Support Network then described
their work. A father, whose son
with AIDS died 4Va years ago,
told of the feelings of total
isolation he realised others must
share, in a similar position. He
and his wife joined with the Trust
and started a telephone network
that is available to relatives (and
friends) caring about people with
HIV and AIDS.

GROUP DISCUSSIONS

The day ended with groups
from regions meeting to discuss
the possibility of setting up
national support systems. A
parent suggested that there is
still a large barrier between the
professionals and people and
families living with HIV and AIDS.

He told of how he was invited
to run workshops: these had
previously meant woodwork and
places where practical D.I.Y.
things happen. Eva Heyman and
Dee Slater explained the monthly
meetings for families and told
about other support groups
available through THT. Leo
Atkins and Gill added that there
are many groups available at
London Lighthouse.

Following on, Juliet Swindells
(AIDS Counsellor) described the
work that she and Dr Mark Winter
are involved in, in darkest Kent
(Margate, Isle of Thanet). There
is a range of support there for all
those who live with HIV and
AIDS. This work started over four
years ago, when it realised that
there was need for help from
others, outside the hospital. This
help is now given by teams of
people who are part of the local
Body Positive group, together
with volunteers who work with
Thanet Association for the
Terminally ill - TATI for short!
There is now home care,
practical support, an AIDS
helpline and other services
provided whenever and wherever
it is needed. There is also a plan
to build a home for homeless
people and families with HIV and
AIDS, a much needed project;
there is a plea for funding, as this
is urgently required.

Another said that she would
welcome a ‘phone call from
someone who would just ask
“How is it going?’”. It was also
felt that professional ‘jargon’ also
acts as an obstacle. Many people
gain some degree of support in
different ways, what is helpful to
one person may be unhelpful to
another and choice should be
given to the individual. This day,
may enable those to give and
receive support that is
appropriate and available when it
is needed. Hopefully too, there
may be further opportunity for
those whose voices weren't
heard on this day to be heard
when the time and place is right
for them.

Grateful thanks are due to the
organisers. This was the first joint
venture between the agencies
who provided space and time for
meeting old and new friends, a
good lunch, and despite the
power-cut, London Lighthouse
was an ideal setting. Experiences
were sharedand foundations laid
for planning an effective support
system for families and carers.

TRANSFIXED
Uncle Eric was obviously a great
attraction for the children at the
North Eastern group's Christmas
party, held at St. James’ Hospital,
Leeds. This group is certainly all
eyes for Eric’s magic. A.super^
event and thanks to Mrs. [.GRChDJ
who made all the cakes and
mince-pies - and a Christmas
cake for Ward 311

GRO-D
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NUTRITION-THE NEGLECTED KEY?
by Paul Wilce

FROM: Body Positive Newsletter- Issue 80-24 Oct. 1989

Recently The British Society for
Nutritional Medicine held a two
day symposium called ‘Nutrition,
Immunity and AIDS’. Sadly this
excellent organisation for doctors
has only about three hundred
members nationwide and only
about eighty-five people attended
this conference.

Professor Chandra (Memorial
University of Newfoundland,
Canada) started by noting that
the effects of nutrition upon
immunology werenoted in Indian
literature as early as the twenty¬
fifth century B.C.I! Malnutrition,
he pointed out, can occur with
quite moderate deficiencies in
diet. Tuberculosis, measles,
Pneumocystis carinii,
trypanosomiasis and candida are
definitely the result of poor
nutrition while diseases like
diphtheria, influenza, malaria and
AIDS are possibly caused by
poor nutrition, it is important to
remember that consuming the
right foods is not enough- the
important thing is whether the
nutrients consumed are being
properly absorbedby the body.

ABSORPTION PROBLEMS

Many people with severe HIV
infection have absorption
problems which causes the
weight loss which is so obvious in
advanced cases. It is not that
they are eating too little or the
wrong foods but that the body
cannot benefit from the foods
consumed. The importance of
vitamins and nutrients A, C, B6,
E, Zinc, Selenium and Arginine
were stressed. Importantly, the
dangers of over-dosing were also
mentioned.

Dr Brighthope, an Australian,
who had a background in
agricultural science before
entering medical school, started
with the sad fact that some
patients enter hospital better
nourished than when they leave.
He listed those factors which
inhibit the immune system-
drugs, tobacco, alcohol, poor
nutrition, obesity, negative mental
attitudes and a sedentary
lifestyle. He also made the
obvious point that individuality is
a crucial factor in nutrition. What
reacts well with your body may
not with mine. In terms of nutrition
he started with sugar. In 1900 the
average Australian consumed
2lbs of sugar a year, today the
figure is120lbs. (Presumably
British figures are similar.) Sugar
The Bulletin- March 1990

consumption, of course, is not
simply the spoonful that you put
in your tea and coffee. Look at the
ingredients of the vast majority of
tinned or prepared foodstuffs and
sugar, in one form or another, is
present. He next turned his
attention to food additives and
preservatives which he described
as "the greatest uncontrolled
experimentation on mankind in
history”. His main thrust though
was on the importance of Vitamin
C whichinhibits the growth of
viruses, helps interferon
production in the body and is
useful for patients receiving
chemotherapy. So long as the
rest of the diet is balanced it
should also increase T cell
production. He gives his
advanced patients intravenous
ascorbate.

OTHER THERAPIES

Brighthope also emphasised in
his second presentation the
importance for some patients of
visualisation, homoeopathy,
herbalism and other alternative/
complementary therapies. He
also, to my mind, rather gloomily
referred to Martinez's comment in
The Lancet in March, 1988, that
‘all the important determinant
events for the outcome of the
infection occur before contact
with the virus’.

When a patient presents with
well-advanced HIV infection he
starts with what he describes as
an 'Acute Phase’ diet which is
largely macrobiotic and may be
taken in liquid form (‘the
astronaut diet'). Dairy products
are avoided. The patient then
progresses to the 'Maintenance
Phase’ which may include fish,
meat and possibly dairy foods. A
normal patient at this stage is
given 1-4g of Vitamin C a day, if
the patient is having to cope with
stress the dose is increased to
between 4 and 10g while if the
patient is very ill 15-60g of
ascorbate will be administered. In
addition he prescribes between
50 and 200 micrograms of
Selenium a day. Some of his
patients use raw juices while he
recommends that his patients cut
back on alcohol, tea, coffee, and
chocolate. As part of his anti¬
Candida regime he uses
Acidophillus, garlic, olive oil and
biotin. Amongst the herbs he
uses are mistletoe, red clover,
chaparral, aloe vera, comfrey,
wheat grass and echinacea.

PESTICIDES

Professor Rea from Texas
spoke about the effect of
pesticides upon the immune
system. In a convincing display of
statistics he showed how
pesticide use has increased while
land usage in agriculture has
fallen in the United States. This
has caused, he argues, the rate
of cancer in an agricultural state
like Iowa now to be ashigh as
that as New Jersey where with
pollution and industry the rate has
always been high. At the other
end of the scale he quoted a tribe
in South America near the Andes
with few outside influences where
chronic illnesses do not occur
because there are no pesticides
and where one is far more likely
to die of a snake bite or a spear
wound! The effects of pesticides
upon ‘T’ cell counts were easy to
show. V;

Christine Baldwin who is a
dietician from Camberwell talked
about the dietary management of
patients. She impressed the
importance of giving each and
every patient a nutritional
assessment and argued that an
aggressive approach to
nutritional therapy should be
pursued at all stages of the
disease to both maintain and
improve the nutritional status of
the patient while increasing the
sense of well-being of the patient.
She emphasised the fact that a
multi-disciplinary team approach
is needed.

IMBALANCE

In his second paper Professor
Chandra who was a member of
President Reagan’s Task Force
on AIDS Group on Nutrition noted
that nutritional imbalance occurs
early in the progress of HIV
infection and that impaired
immunity leads to infection and is
itself worsened.by that infection.

The objectives of the physician
should therefore be to preserve
lean body mass, provide
adequate levels of all nutrients
and minimize symptoms of
malabsorption. He believes that
nutrition has a partial effect upon
HIV and AIDS although as yet
there is little objective evidence to
support the theory that
progression can be slowed by
goodnutrition. (This is obviously
difficult to prove as it would need

to a control group to whom one
denied nutrients to prove that
they work in another group while
allowing the health of the control
group to suffer. In addition,
unless one was prepared to lock
ones "guinea pigs" up in a room it
is very difficult to monitor
everything they consume-half a
mars bar, the odd cup of coffee,
etc, etc.)

Looking at the problem from
the other end as it were Professor
Chandra noted that amongst
people who had reached ‘CDC II'I
(what is also referred to as ARC)
the following deficiencies are to
be commonly found- vitamins
B6, B12, Folate, Zinc and
Selenium.

The message of the
conference is that while not all the
answers to AIDS lie in nutrition
alone its importance should not
be underestimated. The fact that
the drug companies are for
obvious reasons not putting many
resources into looking at the
nutritional aspects of the disease
clearly has influenced the relative
paucity of research that has been
done.

I was impressed by almost all
the speakers, but one kept
getting the feeling that they were
knocking their heads against
brick walls. Brighthope spoke of
the difficulty of getting state
funding in Australia for more work
on Vitamin C. Cathcart’s work in
America and his lack of funding
hasbeen discussed elsewhere. A
simple rule of thumb is that you
should consume less alcohol, tea,
coffee, chocolate, dairy products,
sugar, and cholesterol laden food
and more fresh vegetables, fresh
fruit, and live yoghurt. If you are
thinking of taking vitamin
supplements you should seek
advice first.

EDITOR: Andy Cowe
EDITORIAL BOARD
Revd. A. Tanner MA

Andy Cowe
Opinions expressed in

The Bulletin do not
necessarily reflect

those of the
HaemophiliaSociety

We welcome reproductionof arti¬
cles or quotations from The Bul¬
letin on the understanding that
acknowledgement is made of
The Bulletin as the source.
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CHRISTMAS GET-TOGETHER

A Christmas ‘Get-Together’ for the
Derby group washeld atL.9.?2?P—1&od home of the Secretary, on
Saturday, December 30. It started
promptly at 4 pm with the first arri¬
vals on the dot, and I think it must
have been a success, because it
certainly didn’t finish at 7pm! A
buffet was available and well at¬
tacked, and all members received
a present. A little squashed we
may have been (Sam, the dog,
couldn't find anywhere to hide),
every corner taken, every seat full,
and a good time was had by all.

We followed this with a visit to a
pantomime on Saturday, January
6. 'Robin Hood and His Merry
Men’. Unfortunately, the Merry
Men were onholiday at Skegness,

BIBS AND
BOBS

Don’t forget we've got a
great range of bibs and
bobs which can be used for
fundraising. There are
pens, stickers, T-shirts,
bookmarks, Christmas
cards (buy early and save a
fortune), badges, ties,
scarves, cuff-links, bal¬
loons, leaflets, collecting
tins, sashes etc. etc.

and their place was taken by two
‘Relief Merry Men', but all turned
out well in the end, with Robin re¬
scuing everything and everybody
from the bad Sheriff. Chocolates
were shared, and ice creams de¬
voured during the interval, and
much laughter was heard from our
twenty seats, especially from our
own ‘Little John'.

Many thanks to two of our
friends who supplied the money
for the ice creams. (One of which
was 'accidentally' dropped over
the stairs to land on a ledge, from
where an unsuspecting member
of the public gallantly climbed to
rescue it for us.)

PUBLICATIONS
The following are available from
the office:
Treatment Survey report 1986.
Teaching Boys with Haemophilia
Introduction to Haemophilia (3rd
edition).
Treatment of Hemophilia. (Series)
International Haemophilia Cards
(all you need for international
travel).
Childrens Haemophilia Book.

THE SOCIETY’S
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£538 FROM RAF KENLEY

i

I
i
i

The General Secretary travelled to
RAF Kenley to receive a cheque
for £538 from REME regiment

spjdi_ers_based_at_Caterham. CpI.
I GRO-A ison,[gro-aI who
is 37,'has haemophilia.

Helpful Radar Books
PLACES TO GO,
SIGHTS TO SEE!

Disabled people, like everyone
else, have lots of things to find out
when booking a holiday: Does the
hotel have a swimming pool?
How far is it from the beach? As
well as these considerations, they
often have special needs, which,
if not met. may mean that a
holiday is unsuccessful if not
totally impossible. Their queries
may range from: "Can I get a
wheelchair through the hotel
entrance?" to “Can the hotel cater
for my dietary needs?”

To answer such queries and
help disabled people choose the
holiday best suited to their
individual requirements, the
Royal Association for Disability
and Rehabilitation (RADAR)
publishes two annual guides. The
new, fifth editions of these very
popular guides are now
available, covering more holiday
ideas than ever before:

"HOLIDAYS IN THE BRITISH
ISLES 1990: A Guide for
Disabled People" contains a
wealth of information about

accessible accommodation in the
UK including hotels, holiday
centres and self-catering
cottages. It has useful sections on
transport arrangements, activity
and special interest holidays,
suggestions on places to visit, and
listings of voluntary organisations
offering holidays for disabled
people.

"HOLIDAYS AND TRAVEL
ABROAD 1990/91: A Guide for
Disabled People" is a special
bumper edition, giving
information on holiday
opportunities for the disabled
visitor to over 40 countries
worldwide. Details include air
and sea transport, accessible
hotels, wheelchair and car hire,
and useful contact addresses.

Both guides are now available
from the PublicationsDepartment,
RADAR, 25 Mortimer Street,
London WIN 8AB. Prices: £3.00
and £2.00 (£4.50 and £3.00 incl p
& p) respectively. They are also
available at branches of WH
Smith.

TRAINING
THE OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED

FOR STAFF TRAINING

MARCH 13-14
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i GRO-A |......... —1

i ।
We have received a mul¬
titude of letters paying tri¬
bute to[ GRO-A iand
expressing condolences to
[GRO/Aj his wife and his
mother. This letter, from
ANGUS KING, Medical Cor¬
respondent of The York¬
shire Post typifies much of
what was said! All letters
.received will be given to

io due course. In
the meantime readers will
be interested to learn that
over £8,000 has been re¬
ceived inLoRoSmemory.

Sir:
I was so sorry to have heard,_r_e:_
cently, of the death of igro-a!
F gro-A J I had a long penoff oT'
contact with [gro-a! in the 1970’s

when he gave me much valuable
assistance to launch the York¬
shire Post's campaign on treat¬
ment for haemophiliacs in this
country.

In spite of his own difficulties
he was always cheerful and a
great source of inspiration for the
detailed articles which we were
preparing. As you know, the re¬
sult of the campaign was a great
success resulting in moremoney
being made available by the
Government and the articles
won the Campaigning Journalist
of The Year Award in 1975. This
success was in no small mea¬
sure due to the_contribution and
persistence of

I shall remember him with
great affection.
Yours etc:
Angus King
Medical Correspondent
‘Yorkshire Post'.

Thanks for
the privilege

Sir:
I wanted to write to the Society to
thank you all for the privilege in al¬
lowingme to take part in the recent
campaign for compensation. I also
wanted to reassure members that
‘going public' about HIV infection
and haemophilia is not, in my ex¬
perience, something to be feared.

For several days I appeared on
television, in newspapers, and
took part in radio programmes and
everyone knew who I was, whereI
lived, where I worked and so on-
and, this is really important, I re¬
ceived nothing but sympathy,
compassion and support from
everyone who came into contact
with me.

For myself, I must also add that
there was an enormous amount to
be gained by talking openly: gone
were all the pressures and ten¬
sions that had built up inside andI
became relaxed and very much
easier about myself and other
people's attitudes to me.

I know that everybody's cir¬
cumstances are different and hav¬
ing children who are at school
could be a very real obstacle to
goingpublic. But don’t invent ob¬
stacles that are not there - other
The Bulletin- March 1990

than in your own mind!
By being open you will work

wonders for yourself - and for the
education of the whole community
which must be taught to take HIV
and AIDS seriously.
Yours etc:

GRO_A

Oxford.’^

Congratulations
Sir:
We have received your “THE
BULLETIN", 1989, No. 3, for
which we thank you very much.

We wish to congratulate you on
the quality and importance of the
articlespublished in thisBulletin, a
real Update on haemophilia prob¬
lems.
Yours etc:
Vitalina J. B. Dias da Silva
President
Federagao Brasileira De
Hemofilia.
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WELCOME
FROM INDIA

ASHOK VERMA, Secretary of
the Indian Federation of
Haemophilia visited London in
January 1990. He is
photographed here at 123
Westminster Bridge Road with
the General Secretary.

BOOK
REVIEW

by Jonathan Cooper

AIDS: A GUIDE TO CLINICAL
COUNSELLING by Riva Miller
and Robert Bor (Cambridge Medi¬
cal Books, Tracey Hall, Cockburn
Street, Cambridge CB1 3NB,
United Kingdom), 123 pp., pb

HIV/AIDS has revolutionised
the comprehensive care approach
to haemophilia management.
Meeting the psycho-social needs
of people affected by HIV is now
no longer the sole responsibility of
the designated counsellor. All
members of the comprehensive
care team from doctors to
physiotherapists, receptionists to
nurses are involved in helping
people come to terms with, and
live with, their diagnosis.

Learning to counsel people
rather than talking to, or advising
them can be a difficult process.
Health care professionals not
equipped with these skills can feel
at a loss when all they seem to be
able to offer HIV positive persons
with haemophilia is bad news.
Recognising this, Riva Miller and
Robert Bor of the Royal Free Hos¬
pital, London, have written AIDS:
A Guide to Clinical Counselling.
The intention of the guideis tohelp
health care professionals develop
the expertise needed to assist in¬
dividuals and their families
through the various stages of HIV
infection.

Drawing from the Milan
Technique, Miller and Bor offer a
systemic approach to counselling
people with HIV/AIDS. Whilst ex¬
amining the reciprocity of relation¬

ships, they introduce various
question types which allows the
person being counselled to reach
his or her own decisions regarding
their health.

The book goes into great detail
about sexual transmission and
prevention of secondary infec¬
tions, giving great insight into how
to approach difficult subjects such
as sex and sexuality. Throughout,
Miller and Bor prove the value of
counselling for all concerned.
They point out how those counsel¬
ling can avoid the dependency of
those being counselled. They also
offer tips to reduce staff stress in a
clinical setting.

The guide is packed with exam¬
ples and case histories drawn
from the authors’ own experience
at the Royal Free Hospital, work¬
ing with all people affectedby HIV/
AIDS. They take the reader
through various counselling ses¬
sionspointing out thevalue of ask¬
ingcertainquestion types depend¬
ing upon particular circumstances.
The reader is therefore left with
both the theory of counselling and
examples of how it can be put into
practice. These techniques are
complemented by a concise ex¬
planation of the clinical aspects of
AIDS/HIV, written by Dr. Christine
Lee, Consultant Haematologist,
Royal Free Hospital.

Due to the clarity of its style and
the importance of its subject mat¬
ter, AIDS: A Guide to Clinical
Counselling will be a timely and in¬
valuable book for all members of
the Comprehensive Care Team.
Miller and Bor offer the profes¬
sional who previously was in
a dilemma when confronting
“dreaded issues”, the tools to offer
constructive psycho-social sup¬
port. The book is an invaluable
contribution to haemophilia care.
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BIRMINGHAM CHRISTMAS
ACTIVITIES

Christmas time for our younger
members brings everyone
together - from the local group,
unit carers, local charities and
businesses - to provide a
memorable time full of fun and
happiness.

This year's activities were
hugely successful catering for 100
children and 100 adults and was
notable for a number of new
initiatives.

Thanks to a generous
donation of £600 the activities
were largely sponsored by the Bir¬
minghamHospital Saturday Fund.
Other equally appreciated
donations meant that total costs
were met from outside the Society.

A separate evening out to
the cinema followed by a meal

Cutter. We actually ran out of
drinks this. year. That’s another
first I forgot to mention above!

As the afternoon drew to aclose
Santa made his expected
appearance and presented each
child with a chocolate selection
stocking generously donated by
Alpha, a gift voucher anda ‘goody’
bag (the contents generously
donated by Peugeot-Talbot,
Leyland Daf, Cadbury's,
Birmingham Wholesale Markets
and Aston Villa F.C.).

Thanks to all those who helped
to make 1989’s Christmas party
the best yet, with a special thanks
to one of our local members, Andy
Hitchcock, for providing many
contacts who donated gifts.
i’"GRd-D”l

i

i
i

i
i
i

GRO-A

i

It's AfM^-Zd-N-G scream :

I 9^0 \(!ett),
(centre) and
(right) as they are battled by yet
another piece of Chester the
Clown’s repertoire.

was provided tor a group of older
children.

All the children of all families
affected by haemophilia were
invited.

Children were entertained by
“Chester the Clown” who
provided lots of entertainment and
fun in the form of jokes, magic,
balloon animals, puppets, games
and a disco.

Everyone was treated to plenty
of 'healthy' party food - jellies,
trifles, cakes, mince pies, sausage
rolls, pop, etc. ~ thanks to the
generosity of themums anda local
bakery and a pop supplier.

Mums and dads managed to let
their hair down and joined in the
disco, limbs and inhibitions suit¬
ably lubricated by plenty of
Christmas spirit paid for by a
generous donation of £200 from

PROFESSOR
RUEBEN

MIBASHAN
RETIRES

As we go to press we learn that
Professor Mibashan has been
forced, through ill-health, to take
early retirement from his post as
Centre Director at Kings College
Hospital, London.

Professor Mibashan was
greatly lovedbyhispatientsduring
his time at Kings and will be re¬
membered by many for his invalu¬
able work on the pre-natal diag¬
nosis of haemophilia.

We all wish him a speedy return
to full health and a long and happy
retirement.

THE SOCIETY’S
NEW TELEPHONE

NUMBER AS
FROM MAY 6,

1990

071-928-2020

Father Christmas found the time to
drop in to Birmingham's party and
hand out prezzies to the children.

Families and Carers affected by HIV and AIDS

Building Support Systems

A One Day Workshop

at

UNIVERSITY OF MANCHESTER
Institute of Science and Technology

on

SATURDAY 28 APRIL 1990 ;

COST £30

Following the success of last year’s workshop, The Haemophilia'
Society, the London Lighthouse and the Family Support Network of
the Terrence Higgins Trust are holding another one day workshop to
explore the issues for families and carers affected by HIV and AIDS.
The goal of the workshop is to bring together families and carers
affected by HIV/AIDS. The aim is to allow people to meet in a relaxed
and informal environment to discuss issues of support and mutual
interest. We would stress that the purpose of the day is not to expand
professional skills but to respond to the needsof those whoare directly

affected by HIV/AIDS.
We acknowledge that there are many different family structures, and
many different sources of care and support, including partners,
friends, volunteers and members of extended or non-traditional

families.
We will hear some experiences of both self-help and statutory
initiatives, look at areas of particular interest, and begin to plan a
strategy of local and national co-operation in building an effective

support system.
If you or anyone else would be interested in attending please write to
Robin Slovoe at The London Lighthouse, 111-117 Lancaster Road.
London, Wil 1QT. He will send you further details including an

application form.
The Macfarlane Trust may be able to cover the cost of the fee but

individual applications must be made.
A creche for children will be available.
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